## Town of Boonville June 3, 2014 Recessed Meeting Minutes Harvey E. Smith Municipal Building

The following were in attendance at the 6/3 recessed meeting: Mayor Rusty Hunter, Commissioners Bill Florence, Bonnie Lasky, William Paul Baity, Tony Reece, and Gerald Brown. Also in attendance were Police Chief Greg Gibson, Finance Officer/Town Clerk Kim Wells, Public Works Director Jeff Jones, and Zoning Officer Tony Roberts.

Mayor Hunter called the 6/3 meeting to order at 5:37 p.m.

Mayor Hunter reviewed a proposed employee salary scale for Fiscal Year (FY) 2014-2015, which is based on employee longevity, experience, and education. Finance Officer Wells reviewed the increase in the cost of the Blue Cross Blue Shield health benefits package, which remains cheaper than the plan offered through the League of Municipalities. Police Chief Gibson explained the cost associated with employee turnover in his department. Commissioner Reece motioned to accept the proposed employee salary scale for FY 2014-2015. Commissioner Lasky seconded. Commissioner Baity stated that the Town of Boonville should develop an employee evaluation process soon. Discussion followed on the recently completed Pay and Class Study and the next steps needed. The motion passed unanimously.

The Board members discussed the possibility of making a senior or leader position in the Public Works Department and added funding for an intern, who is pursing a Masters in Public Administration.

Commissioner Lasky motioned to adjourn. Commissioner Baity seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. The meeting concluded at 7:01 p.m.

Russell (Rusty) Hunter, IV, Mayor

Kim Wells, Finance Officer/Town Clerk